
 

Board Highlights 
  

Matt Nehring-Pres,     David Reschke-Vice Pres,     Orlando DeHerrera-Sec,     Gary Wilkinson-Treas,    Kurt Holland-Asst Sec/Treas 
 

 

Meeting of August 16, 2018 
 

 

Employment.   The Board approved the resignations of Kit Bonds as Middle School Math Teacher, Stephanie 
Klecker as Bill Metz Elementary Secretary, Aaron Pepper as Tech Assistant and Shelly Taylor as High School 
Secretary.  The Board approved Merlin Ginther as Middle School Math Teacher and Christopher Vance as High 
School Physics Teacher.  The Board approved the following Classified employees:  Yanna Amick as Part-Time  
Food Service, Anthony Garcia as Middle School Football Coach, Mallory Grimsrud as Assistant High School 
Volleyball Coach, Donna Maestas as Food Service Director and Kimberly Maestas as Marsh Preschool 
Paraprofessional.  The Board approved the following Guest Teachers:  Vicente Barbosa (pending receipt of 
authorization), John Lamasney, Peggy Manzanares (pending receipt of authorization), and Debbie Milne  
(pending receipt of authorization).  The Board approved the following Guest Classified employees:  Shanelle 
Archuleta, Orpha Atencio, Vicente Barbosa, Olivia Medina, Debbie Milne, and Bernadette Torres. 
  

Superintendent Report.  Mr. Webb reported a Paraprofessional for the 2018-19 school is needed because 

of the higher than expected enrollment in the Kindergarten.  Various options are being considered for the 

Middle School Behavior Interventionist for this school year.  There is an upbeat atmosphere in both the 

Middle School and High School as new staff and returning staff arrive to prepare for the new year.  

Enrollment is looking good for this year and the fund balance is stronger than expected.  Mr. Webb is 

working with the maintenance department about options for reducing electrical usage throughout the 

District. 

 

Discussion:   The WISH Comprehensive Wellness Plan is being readied for presentation to the Wellness 

group in September. 

 

Other Action Items.  The Board approved the minutes from the June 21, 2018 meeting, May and June 

financial Reports, adopted the New State Model Evaluation System, approved Meadow Gold as the milk 

provider for 2018-19, and approved policies revisions for JFABD – Homeless Students and JFABD-R 

Homeless Students (Regulation). 

 

Reports.  The Education Foundation is providing some funding for the swimming program over the next 2 years.  
 

Next Meeting.   The next regular Board of Education meeting was scheduled for Thursday, September 13, 

2018 at 5:30 p.m. and a board work session is scheduled for Saturday, September 29th. 
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